
 

 
ISSUE 12 – 1st May, 2015      Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 

  8:30am to 3:30pm - Friday 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS PFA FUNDRAISING EVENTS 
MAY 
May 1-8 
May 5th 
May 6th 
May 7th 
May 8th 
May 11th  
 

 

LUNCH ORDERS UNAVAILABLE 
Grade 6 RAAF Excursion 
Out of Uniform Day Fundraiser 
School Photos 
Mothers’ Day Stall & Morning Tea 
Cross Country- starts 12.15pm 
 

May 8th   
June 20th   
 
July 23rd  
September 4th  
 
October 10th 
October  
November 

Mothers’ Day Stall & Morning tea 
Dahlsens BBQ  
 
Trivia Night. 
Fathers’ Day Stall & Breakfast 
 
Dahlsens BBQ 
2016 Fundraising calendar 
Art Show (Melb Cup w/end) 

PUPIL FREE DAYS Friday 5th June (tbc)   

TERM 1 - Thursday January 

29
th

 to Friday March 27
th 

TERM 2 - Monday April 13
th

  

to Friday June 26
th 

TERM 3 - Monday July 13
th

 

to Friday September 18
th 

TERM 4 - Monday October 5
th

 

to Friday December 18
th 

BLUE HOUSE RED HOUSE GOLD HOUSE GREEN HOUSE 

Dear Students, Parents, Caregivers and Friends of Paynesville Primary School, 

Woorin Lane, Ni Hao, Kia ora, Hello, 

It is wonderful to see the sun shining and the children outside running around in the yard. Although the grounds are 

drying out, there is still a lot of water around the back oval and the old hockey fields which form art of our cross 

country track. 

The School Cross Country will  now be held on Monday May 11
th
 at the following times. Please come along and 

support your child and enjoy the day. 

School Cross Country:  Monday May 11th 

We change the normal school timetable so please read below for lunchtimes and race times. 

Location : School oval and surrounds. 

Lunch 11- 12noon 

9yrs and 10yrs   Boys and Girls  12.15pm Course 1 (Staggered start) 

11yrs and 12 yrs Boys and Girls  1.00pm  Course 1 (Staggered start) 

Students age 11 to 12 will complete 2 laps of the oval at the start. 

Yrs 1 and 2  Boys and Girls  1.45pm  Course 2 

Prep (Buddy assisted)  Boys and Girls  2.15pm  Course 2 

Finish @ 3.15pm – 3.30pmish 

Prize giving at assembly on Monday. 



 

Basketball News 

Last week our three teams played their first games of the winter season. As always we have the best parental 

support and I would like to thank every parent, grandparent, friend and sibling who came along. The results 

are as follows: 

The Paynesville Girls lost 40 – 9 

The Paynesville Boys Won 38 – 2  

The Paynesville Juniors played a grading games – and they were all winners! 

We have had a number of children ask if they can join this season and so we have made 2 boys teams and 2 

girls teams and mixed junior team. 

All basketball players will be bringing home a notice tonight that has the new team lists and the new draw 

with it. 

 

Safety Afterschool 

Can I please ask parents to pay attention to where your child is after school. Please, where possible organise 

play dates in advance and ensure that a responsible adult is looking after your child. Thank you for your help 

with this. 

ANZAC Day 

I could not have been more proud of the students who came along last Saturday and who representated our 

school at the Paynesville ANZAC Day ceremony. We had a large turn out of students and parents and it was 

fantastic. We weren’t there to glorify war but rather to acknowledge the suffering and sacrifice of our service 

men and women.  

Thank you for your support. – Tony Roberts 



  ANZAC Day 2015 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

Our Grade 6 students with their Prep buddies have been exploring the world of 

volcanoes… 

Students made papier mache volcanoes and then made them ‘erupt’ using bicarbonate 

soda and vinegar.  We are still a little unsure as who had the most fun… The prep 

students or the Grade 6 students! 



PFA - Mother’s Day Morning Tea and Clothes Sale 

 
We will be holding a Morning Tea in honour of all our Mums 

and Special Women on  
Friday 8th May at 11am in the school hall.   

 
Invitations have been sent home and we would appreciate if 
we could have RSVP’s to the office by Monday May 4th for 

catering purposes. 
 

Following Morning Tea ladies will have the opportunity to do 
some pre-loved clothes shopping with each item being 

$2.  Make-do fitting rooms will be available!  A raffle will be 
held after Morning Tea, tickets can be purchased throughout 

the morning. 
 

 st because kids like it! – June 3rd. 

 

 

 

  

 

BREAKFAST CLUB NEEDS HELPERS!!! 

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday from 8:15 to 9:00 

Please see Vicki or leave your name at the office. 

 

LUNCH ORDERS UNAVAILABLE 

FRIDAY MAY 1st to FRIDAY MAY 8th. 
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Grade 5 & 6  

INFORMATION EVENING 

WEDNESDAY MAY 13TH
 

2015 
 STUDENTS AND PARENTS OF CURRENT  

GRADE 5 & 6: 
6.15 – 7.00 PM MCKEAN ST CAMPUS CLASSROOMS OPEN FOR 

INSPECTION 

7.00 – 7.40 PM INFORMATION SESSION 

CLASSROOMS AND FACILITIES 
MUSICAL PERFORMANCES 

STUDENT’S SHARE PERSONAL EXPERIENCE 
CURRICULUM INFORMATION 
EXAMPLES OF TECHNOLOGY 

 

ACCESS FROM MCKEAN ST 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
CONTACT ROSS GRAHAM TRANSITION COORDINATOR OR  

RENEA BETTS YEAR 7 LEARNING HUB LEADER  

ON 5150 4800 

 

   
 



 


